
 

     June 25, 2009 
 
The Honorable Jim McDermott 
Chairman, House Subcommittee on  
Income Security and Family Supports 
House Committee on Ways and Means 
U.S House of Representatives 
Washington, DC 20515 
 
Dear Chairman McDermott: 
 
I am writing on behalf of The United States Conference of Mayors in support of 
HR 2909 “The Measuring American Poverty Act of 2009.”  In these uncertain 
economic times, the nation’s mayors believe it is important that the tool used to 
measure poverty be reflective of modern realities.   
 
Earlier this month, at our 77th Annual Meeting, the mayors reaffirmed their strong 
support for developing a national-poverty measure that accounts for costs and 
expenditures of today’s working families.   The mayors adopted policy that 
recommends the federal government revise the formula for calculating the federal 
poverty line so that it better reflects the amount which families must earn to meet 
the basic costs of daily life, and that it include factors such as the cost of housing, 
transportation, health care and child care, in addition to the cost of food. Changing 
this measurement also was one of the top priorities of the USCM Poverty, Work 
and Opportunity Task Force, chaired by Los Angeles Mayor Antonio 
Villaraigosa. 
 
We believe that accurately measuring poverty creates a fairer and more balanced 
playing field for those families struggling to meet their basic needs.  We look 
forward to working with you to pass this much-needed legislation. 
 
If you have questions please feel free to contact Conference staff Crystal D. 
Swann at (202) 861-6707.  
    Sincerely, 

   
Greg Nickels      Tom Cochran 
Mayor of Seattle     Executive Director 
President 


